
Weekly Update 
11 January 2019 

Message from the Headteacher 
 
On Monday’s INSET day the focus for BFS staff was learning more about the importance of reading for pleasure and how to further develop our  
students' academic literacy. This is why we have dedicated the front page of this week’s newsletter to promoting reading for pleasure. Finding 
at least thirty minutes a day to read is such a straightforward, yet vitally important part of a child’s overall education. Many recent studies are 
reinforcing the link between reading and overall progress in school. We know it is beneficial for all subjects, not just English. 
 
Therefore from this term we will be expecting all students to bring a reading book as part of their essential equipment every day. We are setting 
aside more time to read in the tutor period. Teachers will be sharing their favourite books and recommending good books to read linked to 
their subjects. Sixth Form students will also be given book lists to extend their cultural capital before university or employment. I encourage you 
to talk about reading, books and films with your child, as we will be doing this in school. 
 
Thank you for all your support after the uniform letter last term. All our students have returned to school looking very smart, which reinforces 
the high standards expected here at BFS. 
 
I wish you all a very Happy New Year. 

Mrs S King 
Headteacher 

Sixth Form Update 
 
More Oxford Success 
Following on from James Beggs being accepted to study Classics at Oxford last year (see his video of how he is getting on via our website), 
BFS have two successful Oxford applicants again this year. 
 
A huge congratulations to Matt Ghosh and Ben Owen who have been offered places at Oxford colleges to study Maths and Languages  
respectively. Well done to all the staff that have supported and guided all our students with their university applications. 
  
 
 
Bristol University Trip 
Our Year 12s had a brilliant day at Bristol University on Wednesday. 
Students found out about university life, student finance, how to 
apply for university and experienced a lecture from leading experts 
in a range of different fields from Sociology to Pharmacology.  
 
As part of our Sixth Form careers programme, we will also be 
attending the Apprenticeship and Employment fair later this year as 
well as the UCAS Exhibition in March. 
 
 
 
 
Subject Evening 
Year 12 and 13 Subject Evening is on Thursday 17 January. 
 
Please use the link below to make appointments. 
https://bristolfreeschool.parentseveningsystem.co.uk/ 
 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @bristol_free 

https://www.bfs6thform.org.uk/
https://bristolfreeschool.parentseveningsystem.co.uk/


BFS reads 

 

A recent research report from the Institute of Education found a direct 
link between secondary school students' reading for pleasure and GCSE 
exam performance in English, science and maths.  
 
'The combined effect on children's progress of reading books often, 
going to the library regularly and 
reading newspapers at 16 was four 
times greater than the advantage 
children gained from having a  
parent with a degree.'  

This term begins our renewed focus on reading for pleasure at BFS.   
 
Our training day on Monday began with all staff sharing their  personal  experiences of reading. One common theme was the strong influence  
families had played in helping many of us become readers…. 

The Carnegie Medal 
 
The CILIP Carnegie Medal is awarded each year to the writer of an 
outstanding book written for children and young people.  
 
Medal holders include C.S Lewis, Terry Pratchett, Phillip Pullman and 
Sally Gardner.  
 
The shortlist for this year is above and we will have copies of each in 
the LRC.  



 KS4 reading list 

KS3 reading list 

Reading lists 
 
Don’t forget to use the reading lists that were sent 
last term. These have many interesting suggestions 
about what your child might like to read!  
 
Students will be provided with their own copy to 
keep in their planner over the coming weeks.  

Thank you 
 
It has been extremely exciting to see parents and 
carers responding to our book ‘wish list’.   
 
We will of course be grateful for further donations 
and look forward to topping up the stocks of the 
LRC. 



Collaboration Counts 
 
There has been widespread coverage of the increased level of challenge within the new GCSE (9 – 1) specifications. Perhaps less  
widely known is the increased emphasis on mathematical skills within other subjects, particularly science.  
 
Across all the RET schools, maths teachers and advisors have collaborated to establish consistent methods for teaching maths, to  
ensure that students become fluent and confident. Through the RET subject networks this resource has been shared with other  
subject teams, so that all teachers using mathematical skills with students are using similar methods. Parents are welcome to have a 
copy of this document on request. 
 

During INSET and team meetings last year the maths and science teams at BFS collaborated further to 
share our approaches, so that the links between the two subjects were made explicit for students. This 
was further developed at our Trust INSET, when science and maths teachers worked together to review 
last years’ GCSE maths and science papers, where the similarity between some questions was significant.  
 

At BFS we lead a termly Maths Hub on behalf of the Edexcel/Pearson Exam Board, for maths teachers in the Bristol area. Last term 
Teresa Robinson, lead maths advisor for RET, shared the collaborative work which we have been doing at BFS and across the Trust. 
Subsequently this work has been shared more widely with maths teachers across the country by our Pearson link colleague https://
justmaths.co.uk/2019/01/08/maths-in-science-a-guest-post/ 
 
This is affirmation that the collaboration within our school and across the Trust is leading the way! 
 

 
Mrs Conway 

Assistant Headteacher 
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Maths v Science GCSE questions 
– can you tell which? 

https://justmaths.co.uk/2019/01/08/maths-in-science-a-guest-post/
https://justmaths.co.uk/2019/01/08/maths-in-science-a-guest-post/
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Clubs for Term 3 and 4 
 
The clubs for the spring term are now available on the website. 
 
Please click here for the details about each club.  
 
A full list is also included in this edition of the newsletter—keep 
reading to find out more... 

A plea from the Art Department! 
 
We are in need of newspapers (desperately!) and old books (to 
be used in artwork). 
 
If anyone had the treat of a new hairdryer for Christmas, we are 
also looking for donations of hairdryers – in good working order, 
to be used within the department for drying work. 
 
Anything you can spare can be delivered to reception and will be 
gratefully received. 

Admission Arrangements Consultation 
 
Please see our website for details of a consultation regarding 
proposed change to our admission arrangements for 2020-21.  
 
Consultation is open from Thursday 20 December 2018 to 
Thursday 31 January 2019 
 
The full draft policy can be read at https://
www.bristolfreeschool.org.uk/. Paper copies are also available 
on request.  
 
Feedback, comments, queries and requests for copies of the 
policy should be emailed to admin@bristolfreeschool.org.uk 
and marked for the attention of the Admissions Officer.  

After school food availability 
 
From 3:00 - 3:15pm each day the Dining Hall is open for the sale of 
discounted fresh products and full tariff purchases. 
 
This may be useful for students with after school commitments or just 
those with big appetites as growing teenagers! 

Events in the next fortnight 

14/01/2019  Year 12 Exams 

15/01/2019  Year 12 Exams 

16/01/2019 

Sixth Form Interviews (3-5pm) 

 Year 12 Exams 

17/01/2019 
Year 12 & 13 Subject Evening; 4:30pm - 7pm 

 Year 12 Exams 

18/01/2019  Year 12 Exams 

19/01/2019   

20/01/2019   

21/01/2019 
Sixth Form Interviews (3-5pm) 

 Year 12 Exams 

22/01/2019  Year 12 Exams 

23/01/2019 
SCS Governors Committee Meeting 

 Year 12 Exams 

24/01/2019  Year 12 Exams 

25/01/2019  Year 12 Exams 

26/01/2019   

27/01/2019   

https://www.bristolfreeschool.org.uk/documents/Curriculum_events/E_C_January_2019.pdf
https://www.bristolfreeschool.org.uk/
https://www.bristolfreeschool.org.uk/
mailto:admin@bristolfreeschool.org.uk


TERMS 3 & 4 January 2019 
15:15-16:30 

Day Activity Staff Room 

Monday 
Book Club 6th Formers DG10 

Philosophy Club 6th Formers DF19 

Homework Club Various LRC 

Tuesday 
Classics Club Ms Barnes DF05 

Year 10 and 11 Football PE Team Sports Hall 

School Show Rehearsals Ms Clifton, Mr Pate and Ms Giblin Drama Hall 

Science Club Science Team CF17 

Homework Club Various LRC 

Wednesday 
Year 7 Football PE Team Sports Hall 

Year 7 Boys Basketball PE Team Sports Hall 

Year 7 Art Club Ms Stokes DF34 

Year 8 Art Club Ms McCague DF02 

Year 9 Art Club Ms Dawson DF35 

Perfect Cadence (Orchestra) Ms Wynne-Jones DG32 

Hollow Trees (Folk Band) Mr Pate DG31 

Music Tech 6th Formers Music Rooms 

Yr 12 Young Enterprise Ms Carr DF26 

Alterations Club Ms Burman CG20 

Homework Club Various LRC 

Thursday 
Year 8 and 9 Football PE Team Sports Hall 

Treble Bass (Jazz Band) Mr Pate DG31 

Whirlwind (Wind Band) Ms Giblin DG32 

Flying Start Challenge Mr Lam CG19 

Yoga* Ms Psalmon Drama Hall 

MFL Film Club Ms Pearson and Ms Southall DF19 

Playwriting Club Ms Clifton Drama Hall 

Warhammer Club Mr Fernandes CG11 

Homework Club Various LRC 

*Yoga will run from 15:15-16:15pm 
Clubs in red are fortnightly and only happen on red weeks, clubs in blue happen on blue weeks only 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

  
Tutor 

  

Samba Band 
DG31 

Mr Pate 
  

Ukulele Ensemble 
DG31 

Mr Pate 
  

KS3 Boys group 
Invite only 
Mr Gillman 

Wellbeing Ambassadors 
LRC1 

Ms Gould 
Junior Choir 

DG31 
Mr Pate 

Chamber Choir 
DG31 

Mr Pate 
New Pals for Nepal 

Mr Mitchell 
C035 

Drama Club 
DG01 

Mr Gillman  

Boys Choir 
DG31 

Mr Pate 
  

Music Theory 
DG32 

6th Formers 

Dynamics Choir 
 DG31 

Mr Pate and Ms Giblin 
  

LGBT Club 
Ms Gould 

LRC1 

Lunch   DofE Drop In 
ICT1 

Ms Carr 
  

String Ensemble 
DG32 

Ms Wynne-Jones 
iDEA 
CG15 

Ms Sherman 
KS4 Boys Group 

Invite only 
Mr Gillman 

New Pals for Nepal 
Mr Mitchell 

C035 

Digital Leaders 
CG15 

Ms Sherman 
  
  


